


						
HOTHFIELD PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of A Virtual Meeting of the Parish Council.
Held on Wednesday 2nd December by Zoom Pro


1.	Present
Mr I Lloyd (Chair), Mrs M Merrion (Vice Chair), Mrs P Sutcliffe, Mr M Cook, Mr R Vernon, Mr P Theedom, Cllr C Bell (Borough Councillor), Mrs M Norris (Clerk)

2.	Apologies for Absence
None Required.

3.	Declarations of Interest 
	There were no Declarations of Interest.

4. 	Public Interval
	There were no members of the public in attendance. 

5. 	Minutes of Previous Meeting  
The Minutes of the meetings of Hothfield Parish Council held on 4th November 2020 were approved and confirmed as true records. The Chairman requested that Item 7 Planning Applications noted that both Cllr Merrion and himself had an interest in the application and therefore both abstained from voting. 

Nominated- Cllr Sutcliffe  - Seconded  Cllr Merrion. 

7. 	Matters Arising There were no matters arising. 

8. 	Borough Councillors Report
Cllr Bell reiterated that as of today the borough of Ashford is in Tier 4 along with the whole of the county. We will of course continue to work alongside PHE to manage the situation. The borough council has been working alongside the County Council on contact tracing this system is now live therefore, if the national system is unavailable to locate somebody, this now passes down to Ashford Borough Council who will endeavour to locate an individual if required. Funding from the Government has been made available to support this. 

Ashford Borough has also received funding to help prepare for end of EU transition program. The Sevrington facility (previously J10A Lorry park) has been designated a border control post. Which will operate 24/7 and likely to employ in the region of 120 staff. This will start on the 1st April 2021 with document checks with physical checks to begin in July. A new entrance has been created off J10A to ensure there are no concerns with congestion at J10 particularly around the hospital. 

The council have been involved with the Kent Resilience Forum which looks at emergency planning in the county and the M20 is a key part of the traffic management plans. A moveable concrete barrier has been made available should operation Brock need to be implemented. 

Although Council services should not be affected as many staff are equipped to work from home, services that do require movement around the borough eg refuse, housing repairs etc contingency plans are in place. 

Finally, the Christmas Recycling Calendar is now published and available to view online.  

9.  	Financial Report 
	10.1 Expenditure The following payments were agreed in accordance with the budget – Resolved 
	
	Payments
	£

	EDF Energy 
	£9.00

	Salaries 
	434.15

	Misc(Stamps)
	9.12


	Receipts
	£0.00

	
	





Bank Reconciliation as of 13 November 2020, £49,078.20 less £177.00 of unpresented cheques 


Parish Precept 2021/2022
Following a meeting with the finance team the budgets had been circulated and the Parish council agreed the precept figure of £13,000. 

Hothfield Parish Council agreed to make payment to the History Society and the hospice. It was agreed that the payment be back dated. 

The Chairman also wished to publicly thank Cllr Merrion for all her work on preparing the budget.          
                                                                                                                                                                         
10. 	Solar Funding Projects A list of all the solar funding projects was issued to the PC prior to the meeting. The Cllrs discussed some of the ideas in further depth with a view to presenting these to the residents at a village meeting. The clerk will update the spreadsheet after each meeting allowing Cllrs to work through the ideas that have been submitted so far. The following items were discussed:
	
	Christmas Tree – The village Christmas tree at the Bluebells centre had been decorated, and the PC would like to thank Bluebells Children’s Centre for allowing this.  Unfortunately, as the Childrens centre was not working to full strength due to Covid, it was impractical this year to have the tree lit. The PC agreed to look early next year at the option of putting another tree in the village possibly at the junction of Coach Drive/ School Road. 
												Action Clerk

	History Society Notice Board – The chairman suggested that the clerk contact Chris Rogers to get an idea of what would be suitable and costings. 
											  Action Clerk

Greenery & Flowers – Both in the village and in chicanes. As the Parish Council do not have any land of their own the issue of sighting for planters for flowers was the same as that for the Christmas tree. If suitable locations could be identified, the clerk would look into the permissions required for planters etc to be installed permanently.        																					Action Clerk 

Skateboard Park – Discussions surrounding the space/ and the PC suggest that it be put to the village. The Clerk agreed to get an idea of costing. 								Action Clerk 

11. 	AW129 Footpath – It was agreed by the PC to send the letter drafted by Cllr Cox requesting a permissive path to be sent to the owners of the vineyard. The PC will also invite the owners to the next meeting of the PC in February. 										Action Clerk 


                                                                                                                                                                                 	
12	General Council Business

12.1 Correspondence There were no specific items raised with the Chairman. All emailed items had been                                                                 circulated previously. 
	
	12.2 PCSO Report Issued to all prior to the meeting. 

	12.3 GDPR No issues had been raised. 
	
	12.4 Website Clerk to update website with Christmas Greeting. 				Action Clerk 
	
12.5 Muga  Nothing to report . 
		
12.6 Village Hall Cllr Lloyd and Cllr Theedon reported that they had attended a meeting with the village hall committee whereby a questionnaire was created that will be distributed with the January edition of Hothfield News seeking residents opinions to gauge levels of interest. This can be completed either online or in hard copy. Replies can be left at the Post Office. 

Arrangements have been made with the village hall caretaker for a mobile fish & chip van to visit the village, Dates and times will be advertised. 

A delivery of winter grit salt has been made by KCC to the village hall. The chairman kindly arranged to deliver some salt to the bin located at the junction of Church Lane/Bethersden Road.  

A Local Restriction Support Grant had also been made available to the hall. It is around £1,300 but welcome at a time when other income for the village hall has been lost.  

12.7 Hothfield Newsletter – Nothing to Report. 
		  
	
 	14.8  Clerk’s Report  
 	Salt -Grit – Covered above 
	Plantation Close – Clerk had emailed ABC for an update 
	Census – Email from sent to all PC. 
Forestry Commission – An Enquiry had been made with the Forestry Commission concerning the loss of a wooded area.  A representative from the FC is making further enquiries and the clerk will report back when a reply has been received.   

            15. Planning 

20/00128/AS Oakover Nurseries Cowlees, Maidstone Road, Hothfield, Ashford, Kent, TN27 0EG
Discharge of condition 2– The PC are in support of the application.

20/01644/AS Land West of 1 to 4 Thanet Terrace, The Street, Hothfield, Kent
Construction of two 1.5 storey dwellings and car ports including access, parking, landscaping and other associated works	- The PC discussed the application and it was agreed that an extension to the closing date should be sought as a decision on the application could not be reached at this stage as the PC were awaiting the findings of the Forestry Commission. 

Secretarys Note: 	A reply issued from the Forestry Commission since the meeting but prior to the closing date for comments allowed the PC to comment on the application within the timeframe. HPC have objected to the application for reasons submitted under the reference number. 
		 

15.	Items for the Next Meeting - No items suggested.  
	
16. 	Forum for exchange of Information Phil – Flood Warning and Electric Charging Points 
Penny – Darren Hickman from KCC Highways will be in touch with Penny to discuss ideas for alleviate speeding in the village this may include a site visit. Cllr Sutcliffe to report back further. 

Cllr Theedom advised that the village hall have been asked to act as a vaccination hub. Mr Fothergill will reply that the village hall is happy to assist. 

Cllr Sutcliffe thanked Cllr Bell as the posts on the swings in the playground have been replaced. Cllr Bell agreed to follow up to find out when the swings will return. 
										Action Cllr Bell 


Date of next meeting Wednesday 3 February 2021  

The being no other business the Chairman closed the meeting at 20:25hours and thanked all members for their work this year and a Merry Christmas. 

……………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………………..

		

		








Parish Council meeting held 4 December 2020 

